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MAAG

NYTEK GD 

COMMERCIAL

LIQUID CONCENTRATE 

FUNGICIDE FOR THE CONTROL OF SAPSTAIN 

ON FRESHLY SAWN LUMBER

GUARANTEE: 

Copper-8-Quinolinolate................10.0%

 CAUTION

 SKIN AND EYE IRRITANT 

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 20474 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

1230 Litres

Maag Agrochemicals Inc. 
5690 58th Avenue 
P. O. Box 6430 
Vero Beach, FL 

32961-6430 
U.S.A.

Sellers guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE 

FOR SAPSTAIN CONTROL

GENERAL INFORMATION: Nytek GD treatment should be applied to
freshly cut hem-fir or Douglas fir lumber and debarked timber
products within 24 hours of cutting or sawing, especially in warm
weather.  Treated wood should be protected from heavy rainfall



until completely dry.

PREPARATION: Dilute 1 volume of Nytek GD with 10 to 15 volumes of
water. Higher concentrations (i.e. lower dilutions) of Nytek GD
will give longer sapstain control and should always be used on
Douglas fir.

APPLICATION: Lumber and debarked timber is best treated with
spray equipment. A dipping process can be used if the equipment
allows complete coverage of the wood surface by the treatment
mixture.

SPRAY TREATMENT: Spraybox must be maintained under negative
pressure to prevent the escape of entrained aerosols. Opening of
spraybox must be fitted with flexible curtain or other mechanism
to contain spray droplets. The fungicide mixture should be
applied as a coarse spray to thoroughly cover the wood surface.
Run-off should be collected for re-use. Spray equipment should be
inspected regularly to ensure that complete coverage of the wood
surface is being achieved at all times.

DIPPING TREATMENT: Wood should be dipped in and completely
covered by the treatment solution for at least three (3) minutes.
Treated wood should be allowed to drain and the solution
collected for re-use. Wood should be properly spaced during the
dipping process to ensure that all surfaces are completely
covered by the treatment mixture. Not for use in drive through
dip tanks.

COVERAGE: As a spray, 1 litre of diluted solution will treat 4 to
6 square metre of wood depending upon the type of wood. As a dip,
20 to 40 litres will treat 1000 board feet.

Registered trademark of Maag Agrochemicals Inc.

DISPOSAL: This product is toxic to fish. Treated effluent should
not be discharged where it will drain into lakes, streams, ponds,
or public water. Do not contaminate water by cleaning of
equipment or disposal of wastes.

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to treatment site. 

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal or
reconditioning. 

3. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements. 

4. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and the cleanup of spills contact the regional office of the
Environmental Protection Service, Environment Canada. 



5. For small spills, recover free liquid. Soak up residue with
solids absorbent. DO NOT FLUSH INTO SURFACE STREAMS. INFORM
ENVIRONMENT CANADA AS IN #4.

FIRST AID

If swallowed, drink 1 or 2 glasses of milk. Get medical
attention. If splashed on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and
water. If splashed in eyes, wash eyes immediately with copious
amounts of water, and secure medical attention.

 CAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

Do not use on wood that may come into contact with food, feed, or
drinking water.  Avoid contact with eyes, skin or clothing. Wear
goggles and rubber (eg. Neoprene) gloves when handling. Wash
thoroughly before smoking or eating. Avoid inhalation of spray or
mist.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

Nytek GD is a mild eye irritant. It imparts a light greenish
colour to the skin and eyes, and is therefore easily identifiable
should contact occur. It will impart no permanent injury, but
should be removed immediately to forestall eye damage.

 NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label. It is an offense under the Pest Control
Products Act to use a control product under unsafe conditions.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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